Town of East Hampton

Town Council Special Meeting

Thursday, November 13, 2014
Town Hall Meeting Room 
Minutes

Present:  Chairperson Barbara Moore, Vice Chairman Kevin Reich, Council Members Patience Anderson, Ted Hintz, Jr., George Pfaffenbach, Mark Philhower and Philip Visintainer and Town Manager Michael Maniscalco.
Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance

Chairperson Moore called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Meeting Room.
Adoption of Agenda

A motion was made Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Reich, to adopt the agenda as written.  Voted (7-0)
Approval of Minutes  
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mrs. Anderson, to approve the minutes of the Town Council Special Meeting of October 7, 2014, Special Meeting of October 28, 2014 and Regular Meeting of October 28, 2014 as written.  Voted (7-0)
Presentations 
Fire Commission – JLN Report
Brett Salafia and Eric Germaine of the Fire Commission provided an overview of the items being addressed in the JLN Report.  The bylaws and operating guidelines have been updated and will be voted on at the December meeting.  A change in the number of years the Chief, Deputy Chief and Assistant Chief would serve is being proposed. Also a 5 and 10 year vehicle plan has been put together.
Public Remarks
Josh Piteo, 26 West Point Road and member of the Board of Education and Facilities Evaluation Committee, provided his opinions on the use of Center School noting that it should be kept as a school.
Ann McLaughlin, 85 North Main Street, commented that the Yellow Ribbon committee attended the Veteran’s Day Parade in Hartford.  She also noted that the East Hampton High School band was voted the best band.
Bids & Contracts 
None

Resolutions/Ordinances/Policies/Proclamations 
None
Continued Business 
Discussion & Possible Action on Facilities Evaluation Committee Recommendation
At the last meeting, a presentation was given to the Council regarding the Facilities and committee’s recommendations.  The committee requested that the Council accept their findings and recommendations.  Although the Council was not prepared to accept all findings, it was decided to accept receipt of the report.
A motion was made by Mr. Visintainer, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to accept the Facilities Evaluation Committee Report as received.  Voted (7-0)

Discussion of Veteran’s Advisory Committee
Ted Turner reviewed the State Public Act No. 13-34 regarding a veteran’s service contact person.  It was decided that Wendy Regan would be the contact person as she most likely deals with some of the calls already. She will refer the individuals to Ted Turner, if needed.  He provides information through the VFW to veteran’s currently.
Agreement Between City of Middletown and Town of East Hampton for Private Duty Policy Assignments
This agreement will allow Middletown and East Hampton to call upon each other for private duty jobs.  It does not mandate that officers must be provided and the cost associated with the job is born by the entity requesting it.
A motion was made by Mr. Philhower, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to authorize the Town Manager to sign the private duty agreement between the City of Middletown and the Town of East Hampton.  Voted (7-0)
Update on Northeast Utilities Offer for Town Hall
Mr. Maniscalco met with Northeast Utilities regarding the offer for the Town Hall.  The Town could not meet the desired deadline from the utility.  Northeast Utilities did request that if the Town does decide to sell the facility they would like to be considered.
Update on Natural Gas Expansion
A meeting has been scheduled with Siemens, who is on the State bid, to review the boilers in the buildings that would be converted to natural gas.  Also, a tax abatement is not available for the community contribution portion of the funding.  Mr. Maniscalco is working on the funding for the community contribution such as a 5 year contribution equal to the assessed value of the pipeline.  A letter of intent will be prepared for the next Council meeting.
New Business 

Building Committee Resolution
Mr. Maniscalco provided a draft resolution for a building committee following the completion of the Facilities Evaluation Committee.  Mrs. Moore indicated she would like to hold a public forum in the High School Auditorium on January 6th to get feedback from the residents on what they would like regarding public buildings.  
FY 2015 STEAP Grant
The deadline for the STEAP grant was changed to November 28, 2014.  Projects need to be presented to Council prior to the next Council meeting.
Road Acceptance – Tall Wood Drive
This road is in the new Chatham Forest Open Space Subdivision.  It meets all road standards as set by the Road Standard Policy.  The current owner of the road is asking the Town to accept this road as a Town road.  
A motion was made by Mrs. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to waive the second reading policy for this item.  Voted (7-0)
A motion was made by Mr. Philhower, seconded by Mr. Hintz, to approve Tall Wood Drive as a town road with a $15,000 one year maintenance bond.  Voted (7-0)

IWWA Response to Fertilizer Ordinance
The Council had asked for a written response from the Inland Wetlands Watercourses Agency regarding the fertilizer ordinance.   A copy of their response will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s office.
Town Manager Report 

Update on Century 21 Sign
No response has been received back from the property owner regarding the sign.
Update on EDC Survey
The Economic Development Commission (EDC) created a survey to send to all residences in town regarding development.  Some Council members had issues with the questions.  Mr. Maniscalco will work with EDC to re-work the survey and provide a new copy at the next meeting. 
Chatham Health District Annual Report

The Chatham Health District Annual Report was provided to Council members.  It will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s Office.
Other
Public Works has put out a press release regarding snow operations which includes no parking on the roads, no garbage pails on roads and no snow is to be pushed into the road.
At the CT Conference of Municipalities meeting an item that has been put in place in larger Tier 1 towns is the towns will be required to remove leaves from roadsides and clean storm drains.  East Hampton is a Tier 2 town and there is no requirement at this time.
Town Council Liaison Reports
Mrs. Moore attended the Board of Education meeting where they spoke about the Facilities report and their desire to have Center School used as a Town Hall and a new school built in place of Center School.
Appointments
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to appoint Jason Josefiak as an Alternate on the Planning & Zoning Commission with a term through December 31, 2015 and also as a member of the Building Code Board of Appeals with a term through December 31, 2018.  Voted (7-0)
A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to appoint Tom Adams as an Alternate on the Design Review Board with a term through June 30, 2016.  Voted (7-0)

A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to appoint Charlie Gotta as a member of the Fire Commission with a term through November 30, 2015.  Voted (7-0)

Tax Refunds
A motion was made by Mrs. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to approve tax refunds in the amount of $1,687.11.  Voted (7-0) 

Public Remarks 

Mary Ann Dostaler, 56 William Drive, spoke about the costs of the EDC survey and the means by which it would be distributed.  She commented on the Facilities report and the priorities listed.  She also noted that Mr. Piteo’s comments were his own opinion and not that of the Board of Education.
Communications, Correspondence & Announcements
None
Executive Session

a. Personnel:  Update on Town Manager Performance Evaluation
b. Potential Purchase of Property

A motion was made by Mr. Hintz, seconded by Mr. Reich, to enter Executive Session at 8:20 p.m.  Town Manager Michael Maniscalco and Tom Maier of Action Coach were invited into the Executive Session.  Mr. Maier exited Executive Session prior to the discussion of Potential Purchase of Property.  Voted (7-0)
Executive Session ended at 9:25 p.m.
Possible Action Regarding Executive Session

A motion was made by Mr. Reich, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to direct the Town Manager to negotiate the best price to purchase 90 Main Street contingent upon a Phase II Environmental Assessment and all legislative approvals.  Voted (4-3) Mrs. Moore, Mr. Reich, Mr. Pfaffenbach and Mr. Visintainer in favor; Mrs. Anderson, Mr. Hintz and Mr. Philhower against.
Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Reich, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to adjourn the meeting at 9:30 p.m. Voted (7-0)
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois
Recording Secretary
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